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ASSOCIATE
PASTOR’S
LETTER

JANUARY 1, 2017 - SOLEMNITY OF MARY, MOTHER OF GOD

Praised be Jesus Christ!

Happy New Year to all of you. For six years now, we at Blessed Sacrament have 
had a parish book program, a program designed to help our parishioners grow in 
their spiritual lives, which just happens to be one of our parish priorities.

A focus of this priority is to improve the prayer life of Blessed Sacrament 
parishioners.  We have selected the book, “Prayer for Beginners” by  Dr. Kreeft 
for the upcoming book study program. You should have received this book last 
weekend at our Christmas Masses. If you didn’t, they are available in the church 
entrances, as well as the church offi  ce.

In this book, Dr. Kreeft off ers simple but profound advice and practical steps 
for developing a prayer life based on the wisdom of the saints and great spiritual 
writers. He claims that he himself is still a beginner in prayer; this book is for all 
those who similar to Dr. Kreeft, feel that they are not good at praying but desire 
to become much better at it.

Great! You have the book and are excited to read it, so why join a parish book 
program study group? For many Christians, small groups can play a vital role in 
their spiritual lives:   “Members of small groups are twice as likely to be engaged 
in the faith community as those who are not in a small group.”  (Growing an 
Engaged Church, Winseman, p 136). Participating in a book study small group 
can also help deepen your understanding of our faith and assist in developing 
relationships with other parishioners.

� e fruit of the book is multiplied when studied in a group setting, as each 
individual participating brings their own insight and experience with the writing, 
which encriches every participants’ understanding and experience of the book. 

We are currently embarking on an eff ort to advance the goal of the Parish 
Priority Plan of cultivating the spiritual life, and need your help. We would like 
to see the number of study groups doubled.  Sign-ups will begin mid-January and 
will be available online and in the back of the church.

Just a little something to consider for the New Year.

In Christ through Mary,
Fr. Curtis

N E W  P A R I S H I O N E R S
" e Practice of Stewardship

Each parish member is asked to give a generous 
share of their time to develop their faith so as 
to better share it with others; a generous share 
of their talents to assist in the building up of 

the Kingdom of God; and a generous share of 
their treasure to support the many good works 
and services which are carried out in the parish, 

diocesan, and universal Church. 

Happy New Year!T
R

E
A

S
U

R
E WELCOME TO THE CHURCH 

OF THE BLESSED SACRAMENT

We invite you to join our parish family!

Please stop by the parish offi  ce any time
 Monday-Friday between 8:30am and 5pm and 

fi ll out a parishioner registration card. 
At this time you will also receive a new parishioner 

packet and a tour of the church campus.

Can’t make it into the offi  ce? 
Register online or by phone: 316-682-4557
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EUCHARIST

MASS SCHEDULE &
INTENTIONS

LITURGICAL MINISTRIES SCHEDULE FOR JANUARY 7-8,  2017

Saturday, December31
5:15pm VRobert Hall

Sunday, January 1
6:30am VJohn Brock
9:00am People of the Parish
11:00am Int/Renee Riter

Monday, January 2
Saints Basil the Great & 

Gregory Nazianzen
6:30am VSlade Adams
8:00am Int/Jennifer Hickerson

Tuesday, January 3
! e Most Holy Name of Jesus

6:30am Int/Marilyn Johnson
8:00am Int/John & Mary Bryde Family

Wednesday, January 4
Saint Elizabeth Ann Seton

6:30am VRobert Ross
8:00am VGeogia Bradfi eld

! ursday, January 5
Saint John Neumann

6:30am Int/Michael and Eunice
 Bodine
8:00am VDave Burrus

Friday, January 6
6:30am Int/All Departed Members  
 of the Chisholm Family
8:00am VSuzie McHugh

Saturday, January 7
6:30am VLeo Sander
5:15pm VMatthew West Walker

Sunday, January 8
6:30am VVivian Brock
9:00am Int/Jeff  & Julie Zluticky
11:00am People of the Parish

01/01 Solemnity of Mary, the Holy Mother of God
 Nm 6:22-27
 Gal 4:4-7
 Lk 2:16-21

01/02 Parish Offi  ce Closed

01/03 Rosary after Mass (Church)    8:30am

01/04 Mom’s Group (St. Joseph’s Hall)   9:30am
 **Please note, no 5:30pm Mass**
 RCIA Class (School Library)   6:30pm
 PSR Classes (School classrooms)   6:30pm

01/05 7th/8th Grade Scripture Study (Bishops Hall) 7:00am 

01/06 Friday Breakfast Group (Bishops Hall)  7:00am

01/07 Regnum Christi (Bishop Byrne Room)  7:00am

01/08 " e Ephiphany of the Lord
 Is 60:1-6
 Eph 3:2-3a, 5-6
 Mt 2:1-12
 Financial Peace University (School Library) 10:00am
 Mystagogy (Bishop Gerber Room)   10:00am
 CYO (Bishops Hall)     7:00pm

DID YOU KNOW? You can listen to our Sunday homilies online!
Check them out on our website or iTunes.

WEEK AT A GLANCE

Mass Time & Date EMHC’s   Lectors  Altar Servers  Ushers
01/07 - 5:15pm  Jane Schwartz, Nancy Clark, Karl Hesse  Please check online sign-up sheet Kevin & Donna Arkin, Amanda Stuhlsatz,
   Mark Meyerhoff   Joanne Ehrlich    Damon & Dominic Williams, Eric Yost,
           Gracie Becker, Nicholas Rayl
01/08 - 6:30am  Mike Burrus  Kim Walter    Chris Shank & Dan Brooks
          
01/08 - 9:00am  Jon Baxt, Missy Cohlmia, Delaney Saunders    Mike Ramirez, Tom & Clayton Perkins, 
   Barb Carson, Diana Crook Dave Saunders    Julie Ramos, Brendadn Burnett, Ryan Clark, 
           Bobby & Johnny Crandall
01/08 - 11:00am  Christina Weber, Joan Stadler, Salvador Zurita    Bill Kehr, Eli Felts, Joe Robertson, Mike Shay
   Pat Cord, MJ Hunninghake Erica Zurita    Gabe Robertson, Abigail & Zach Bowker,
           Braden Barr

OFFERTORY GIFTS: 5:15pm - Rick & Bernadette Truxal Family     9:00am - Dennis & Kelli Kerschen Family 11:00am - Drake & Summer Stephen Family
CANTORS:  5:15pm - Ted Woodward                       9:00am - Youth Choir, K. & A. Perry    11:00am - Adult Choir, Martha Cain

Don’t forget about our 
Parish App! 

Just use this QR Code
>>>
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STEWARDSHIP IS THE GRATEFUL RESPONSE OF A CHRISTIAN DISCIPLE WHO 

P I L L A R  O F  P R A Y E RP I L L A R  O F  H O S P I T A L I T Y

IN MEMORIAM (present-2014)

PRAYER REQUESTS

PERPETUAL ADORATION

VOCATIONS April Hoff man & Paul Stadler

SICK Scott Burrus, Donna Cotter, Beverly Paxton, Rita 
Guthridge, Betty Rott, Paulette Cain, Julia Scott-Wagle, Scott 
Walker, Barbara Bennett, Melinda Hughes, Carolyn Maze, Mary 
Lou Cooke, Sharon Stephens, Valarie Setna, Ann Patton, Robert 
Aylward, Suzi Montgomery,  Barbara Saggu, Susan Beuerlein, 
Rita Youngers, Glen Skolich, Joseph Jenkins, Donna Blair-Jones, 
Emily Dumler, Frances Keff er, Carmen Carter-Saiz, Joan Somes, 
Laszlo Gasper, Mary Edgington, Katie Stout, Madeline Guiliano, 
Peggy McKenzie, Betty Allred, Joyce Eastburn, Stan O’Brien, 
Carla McKee, Pauline Rittlinger, Daniel Gallagher, Betty Smith, 
Lauren Patton, Kay Patrick, Jim Clare, Joanne Salazar, Duff  
Whisenhant, Gary Kilian, Jeanette Bowker, Pat Cord, Andrew 
Lowry, Mary Sweet, Preston Deschaine, Gene & Mary Lou 
Schutz, Jeanne Gordon, John & Polly Snow, Debbie Mitchell
MILITARY Cpt. John Hunninghake, MD, June Baldessari, 
Paul Vanderpool, Landon Salazar, Jeremy Hastings, Lawrence 
Schutz, Mike Gann, Charles Robertson, Anthony Baldessari, 
Bobby Illidge, Clint Hitt, Tanner & Marissa Hesse, Mark Bartak, 
Shane Saiz, Luke Vanderpool, Alex Knowles, Julie Wilson, Marie 
Baldessari, Jeff  Mrazik, Nicholas S. Turner, Katelyn Bauer

PARISHIONERS: Any hour is available to you, however, 
please consider these hours with special needs:

SUNDAY: JOHN HAMMANS, 6848384
VERY URGENT 2 PARTNERS: 34PM
PARTNER: 23AM; 34AM; 45AM; 56AM; 78AM; 
12PM; 78PM; 11PM12AM
MONDAY: LORNA BURGESS, 6202184926
PARTNER: 121AM; 12AM; 23AM; 34AM; 45AM; 
78AM; 89AM; 910AM; 1011AM; 11AM12PM; 121PM
TUESDAY:  AMY RISHELL, 3901700
URGENT: 12AM; 1011AM; 121PM
PARTNER: 23PM; 11PM12AM
WEDNESDAY:  MARY SUE WRIGHT, 285.2765
PARTNER: 45AM; 12PM
THURSDAY:  ROSE KUHLMAN, 684.2893
PARTNER: 45AM; 89AM; 910AM; 12PM
FRIDAY:  PEGGY SUNIGA, 686.4920
VERY URGENT 2 PARTNERS: 34AM; 11PM12AM
URGENT: 23AM; 56PM; 78PM; 1011PM
SATURDAY:  PAT HARTER, 683.6610
VERY URGENT 2 PARTNERS: 34AM; 1011AM; 
23PM; 1011PM
PARTNER: 23AM; 121PM; 12PM; 34PM; 56PM; 910PM

Tom Honton, Bonnie Wolfsbauer, Leo Sander, Vivian Brock, 
Drew Christensen, Cheri Blankinship-Wagle, Susie McHugh, 
Mary Gregory, " eresa Sloat-Elliot, Slade Adams, Melissa 
Peltzer, Marie Marx, Florence Ostrosky, Peggy Schoenhofer, 
Elaine Peters, Dave Burrus, Paul Rothermel, Msgr. John 
Gilsenan, Mary Harris, Janet Eckberg, Marlys Tokerud, Mary 
Kay Vestring, Tom Cornell, William McGuigan, Eric Dickson, 
Dee Kopper, Jackie Schenk, John Vanderpool, Howard Earl 
Clark Sr., Michael Cremin, Robert Burton, Tim Howell, Michael 
Meinecke, Gary Keltner, Kent Smith, Florence Spatz, Melvin 
Brummer, Gary Carson, Beulah Grilliot, Fr. Robert Burger, 
Marilyn Hein, Carolyn Daugherty, Brad Lupton, Evan Bowar Sr.

PARISH PICTURE DIRECTORY

STILL TIME TO SIGN-UP!! Sign-up online for 
your family’s spot today. A link is available on our 
website under the pillar of hospitality OR you can call 
the parish offi  ce and we can assist you in signing up 
for a spot, 316-682-4557. 
Times are available 1/12-1/16 and take place in the 
Bishop Gerber room.

Bring canned food with you and get $5 off  coupon! 
Military and Senior Citizen coupons also available.

2017-18 KINDERGARTEN MEETING

If you are interested in having your upcoming 
kindergarten-age child attend our Catholic school for 
the 2017-18 school year, this information meeting is 
mandatory.
" e meeting is in the school library from 12(noon)-
1:00 p.m.  Child care and light snacks will be provided. 
Please RSVP to the school offi  ce - 316-684-3752.

FINANCIAL PEACE UNIVERSITY

JOIN US for Financial Peace University, starting 
Sunday, January 8 at 10am in the school library. Sign 
up on our website (link available under the pillar of 
service) or call 316-682-4557. For questions about the 
course, contact Matt Truman at matruman@live.com.

E N D  O F  Y E A R  G I V I N G

1. Contributions received on Saturday, December 
31, will be credited for the 2016 year.  So, January 
envelopes that are collected at Saturday 5:15 Mass 
will be credited to 2016 for tax purposes. " ose 
received on Sunday, January 1, 2017, will be credited 
for 2017. 
2. Regarding the contributions of cash or checks, 
the gift is eff ective when the cash or check is 
unconditionally delivered OR mailed.  Meaning either 
physical receipt of cash or check or the postmark is on 
or before December 31 if mailed.
3. If giving by credit card, the eff ective time is when 
the donor becomes indebted to the credit card issuer, 
or more specifi cally when the credit card charge is 
posted by the credit card company.  " is usually 
occurs overnight following the completion of the 
transaction.
Please note fi nally that a pledge to give is not treated the 
same as an actual gift when it comes to tax treatment 

of deductions.  ! e deduction from a pledge occurs only 
when the actual gift is made.
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RECOGNIZES & RECEIVES GOD’S GIFTS  AND SHARES THESE GIFTS IN LOVE OF GOD AND NEIGHBOR

P I L L A R  O F  S E R V I C EP I L L A R  O F  F O R M A T I O N

ST.  VINCENT DE PAUL

PV
S de

2016 saw continued growth of our 
Blessed Sacrament Society of St. 
Vincent de Paul; God bless all our 
many volunteers and benefactors! 
And please keep all of our clients 
in your prayers; many of them 
(especially our homeless clients) will 
always have struggles in life.  And if you are making 
resolutions for the New Year, please consider getting 
involved.  � ere are countless opportunities, and the 
need to help those less fortunate in our Parish and 
community is great.

! anks again to the Altar Society for the generous 
donation to help off set the cost of the 22 Christmas 
meals delivered this year!

! anks to the Men’s Club for helping us with a last 
minute plea from a particularly needy family of a 
Christmas tree; volunteers even delivered the tree, 
with a stand and set it up for the single Mom and her 
children!  � ey were elated.

! e outpouring of donations for the Warming Tree was 
impressive, 372 caps, pairs of gloves, etc. were delivered 
to Catholic Charities just in time for Christmas, to 
be handed out to those in need.  � anks to Junior St. 
Vincent de Paul for coordinating.

Just in time for Christmas, a wonderful breakfast was 
provided to the very low income residents at Interfaith 
Inn, (next door to the Lord’s Diner). We appreciate the 
generous outpouring of donations.

We decided late in the year to start serving lunch to the 
homeless on the third Sunday of every month.  Blessed 
Sacrament is the only Parish in the city we are aware 
of that does this.  We recently received a very generous 
donation of $500 to help us in this outreach.

! e CYO adopted a family of 12 for Christmas, and 
was able to make this the best Christmas EVER for  
this very poor family.  We have a wonderful and caring 
CYO at Blessed Sacrament!

We wish all of our generous benefactors and volunteers 
could hear/see the appreciation from those Blessed 
Sacrament helped this Christmas season.  We helped 
one family get into housing just in time for Christmas. 
� e single Mom was joyous.   She had nothing tangible 
to off er in appreciation, but called our home visit 
coordinator and sang a beautiful rendition of “Silent 
Night” as a thank you to those who made the assistance 
possible.

SAVE THE DATE: PARISH MISSION

February 6th, 7th and 8th
7-8:15pm in the Church

We look forward to having you join us for our 
next parish mission, with guest speaker, 

Msgr. Charles Pope

In observance of New Year’s Day,  
the Children’s Liturgy of the Word will not 

meet on January 1st. 

DON’T FORGET YOUR GIFT!

Don’t forget your copy of “Prayer for Beginners” by 
Peter Kreeft as you leave church this weekend. It’s Fr. 
Jirak and Fr. Curtis’ gift to you this Christmas! 

Prayerfully consider joining a small-group study 
to dive into this book and faith-share with other 
parishioners. 

Sign-ups will begin mid-January and will be available 
online and in the back of the church. � is is a great 
opportunity for fellowship and evangelization!

SPIRITUAL LIFE CENTER RETREATS

GOOD BOOKS: THE BROTHERS 
KARAMOZOV Begins Tuesday, Jan. 3. Join us on 
the fi rst Tuesday of each month to discuss books from 
the great Christian Tradition. � is is the fi rst meeting 
for “� e Brothers Karamozov” by Fyodor Dostoevsky. 
On Jan. 3, we will discuss part one. No charge. 

SERIES: FIGHTING FOR YOUR MARRIAGE 
Four Tuesdays beginning Jan. 10; 6:30-9:30 p.m. Our 
culture puts out many things that fi ght against our 
Sacrament of marriage today. � is program helps 
couples fi gure out how to navigate their marriage 
journey successfully and instead fi ght for their 
marriage. Cost is $130 which includes a couples kit 
with all the materials and workbooks needed for the 
class. Babysitting will be available, but you must call 
the Center in advance.

ST JOHN THE EVANGELIST GRIEF 
SUPPORT GROUP Winter session begins 
� ursday, Jan. 12; 7-8:30 p.m. � is 12-week long 
grief support group meets � ursday evenings. It is 
open to anyone grieving the loss of someone close. 
With video sessions, discussions, and a helpful 
workbook, the program off ers comfort and support. 
Cost is a one-time fee of $35 and you can attend as 
many sessions as needed for as long as they run.



The Church of the Blessed Sacrament
PARISH STAFF
 Office Manager: Rachel Hittner
 Parish Life Coordinator: C.Y. Suellentrop
   Stewardship Coordinator: Renee Riter
 Bookkeeper: Dana Howland
 Liturgy Coordinator: Ben Dunlap
 Music Director: Rachel Dugan
 Athletic Director: Pat Harter

SCHOOL
 Principal: Dan Dester
   Vice Principal: Pam Loyle
 Office Manager: Michelle Hittner
 Building Maintenance: Mark Alexander
 125 N Quentin • Hours: 7:30am–4:00pm
 Phone: 316.684.3752 • Fax: 316.687.1082

SACRAMENTS

 Anointing 
 Call the Parish Office, 682.4557
 Baptism
 Classes required for parents. Call the Parish 
 Office, 682.4557
 Eucharist to Homebound
 Every Sunday and on 1st Saturdays. 
 Call the Parish Office, 682.4557
 Holy Matrimony
 Begin preparation at least six months prior.
 Call the Parish Office, 682.4557

PERPETUAL ADORATION
 Please see article on page 4.

FIRST FRIDAY ADORATION
AND BENEDICTION
 Every first Friday from 2:35 to 3:05pm
 during the months of September through May.

FIRST SATURDAY DEVOTIONS
 Offered at the 6:30am Mass followed by the  
 rosary on the first Saturday of each month.

PRAYER CHAIN
   If you have a prayer request or wish to join the   
   prayer chain, during business hours call the
  Parish Office, 682.4557, after hours until
  9:00pm, call Marla Dahlgren, 681.1933.

ROSARY
 Prayed aloud for vocations 30 minutes 
 before the Saturday Vigil Mass and all   
 Sunday Masses.

PARISH RECORDS
 Newcomers
 Welcome to our parish family! We want to   
 meet you! Please call the Parish Office,   
 682.4557, to register. 

 Current Parishioners    
 Change in name, address, phone number or   
 planning to move? Kindly notify the Parish   
 Office to update your records.

COFFEE & DONUTS
    Join us each Sunday for Coffee and Donuts
    in Bishops Hall immediately after the
    6:30am and 9:00am Masses, and after the
    11:00am Mass-but only on the First Sunday
    of the month.

PARISH LIBRARY
 Open before and after Saturday Vigil Mass 
 and Sunday Masses (except 6:30am).

ST. VINCENT DE PAUL SOCIETY
 Services include transportation, home visits,   
 house cleaning, meals, respite care, financial  
 assistance, etc. Please call the Parish Office,   
 682.4557. Calls and services are confidential.

THE LORD’S DINER
 Our parish serves the Lord’s Diner the first  
 Sunday of each month. To volunteer, call   
 the Parish Office, 682.4557.

SOCIAL MEDIA
 Our parish wants to stay up-to-date! If you
 have any exciting parish news or photos from
 parish/school events, email them to our social
 media administrator at randi222@gmail.com.

BULLETIN DEADLINE
 Submit announcements by noon on Mondays
   in writing to the Parish office or by email to 
 rhittner@blessedsacramentwichita.com.
 Announcements will be printed as space allows. 


